BP-CC Alignment Group Minutes, 2 August:

Attendees
Sharon Kadlec

Lisa Shreve

Karsten Riemer

Bill McCarthy

Bob Haugen

Polly Jan, Commercial Electronic Commerce (VISA)

Marcia McLure

Paul Levine

Key points

Action Items from 25 July

No additional room available next week for alignment work

Karsten’s document on “Introduction to the ebXML Metamodel” was distributed to the Alignment Group

Lisa reported that she was progressing on the draft paper that will show how CCs are related to CBO and said the paper would be available for review on Aug. 6.

Bob will have the AIAG example paper available for review on Aug. 7.  He stated he will use the AIAG materials management example to show how the TMWG metamodel work relates to CBOs, relates to the ebXML metamodel, relates to CCs.  He will take recent input from Sig Handleman on incorporating a design patter as part of the example.  Bob prefers that this work not be referred to as “bottom-up.”  He said he would also state his opinion on CBOs in another paper by Aug. 3 (paper already received)  Karsten indicated he would provide the OMG postion on CBOs by Aug. 6.

Instead of an alignment group demo on Aug. 11, a walk-through presentation of the AIAG example will be developed during the week at San Jose for a 20 minute presentation at the closing plenary.  A break-out group from BP and CC should plan to meet for this purpose from 1-4 p.m. Tues, Wed, and Thurs.

Other items

Lisa and Sharon proposed a new ebXML PT to concentrate on BP and CC alignment.  At least there is a need to set up a new alignment group email list with ebXML to provide open and due process communication.- Marcia to look into establishing such a list.  Paul stated that an alignment PT as proposed would divert all active BP PT members to the new team, resulting in closure of the BP team.  However, if this will allow for more effective work and pooling of resources, he saw no problem with such an outcome.  On that note it appears that the primary work of the BP PT in San Jose will be to concentrate on alignment of the ebXML metamodel with CC context.

Sharon mentioned the need for ebXML definitions.  Tim McGrath had previously sent a URL for the ebXML glossary at http://www.ebxml.org/project_team/_minutes/glossary.pdf.  Lisa said she should send out information on definitions (maybe the same thing?)

Karsten mentioned that David Webber had developed an XML profile for describing BPs and CCs, and that this may need to be incorporated into the ebXML metamodel.

Special interest applications

Marcia is interested in working on an aerospace example, drawing from the AIAG work as a methodology.

Polly stated she would be interested in working on a payment example in San Jose.  Lisa said there was considerable financial interest in Europe.  Contact with the OTA might also yield interest.  Other names/volunteers for this application are Mike Adcock and Bill McCarthy.

Lisa said the CC sign-in form provides for indicating special interest/expertise for ebXML applications.  To help get people with the same skills on the same team, it was agreed that the BP PT will use a similar form.  Marcia agreed to have such a form ready for Mon. at 1:00 p.m.  At 3:00, the BP PT leaders will provide summary results from the sign-in forms, so special interest groups can organize following the opening plenary.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul Levine

BP PT Co-lead

